
Raising funds for All Saints’, Queen’s Park, Bedford 

 

 

All Saints’ Church with the single-storey Parish Room to the left 

The Queen’s Park neighbourhood on the west side of Bedford was originally built for the 

workers of the world-famous Queens Engineering Works. All Saints’ Church was added 

amongst the terraced houses in 1910. 

The neighbourhood has seen successive waves of immigration and the community is 

wonderfully diverse. Many see All Saints’ as their home even when they leave the area.  

The church works closely with the local Mosque and Gurdwara and the three places of 

worship organise Faith Tours of children and adults which spend an hour with each. Lunch is 

eaten in the Parish Room at All Saints’, a modern extension used for a host of church and 

community activities and meetings.  

Unfortunately the Parish Room roof recently became a major headache. It was designed to 

take rainwater from the sloping roofs of the church but could not cope with the flow. As a 

result parts of the roof structure and brick walls were damp with mould and salt stains. 



    

The Parish Room with the salt stains of damp brickwork on the right-hand side  

Rainwater needed to be channelled more effectively and that meant changes that would 

cost money. Fundraising would be a challenge for a community in one of the less wealthy 

parts of the town.  

Pamela Greenaway, churchwarden at All Saints’, says how the parish went about raising the 

funds and the lessons they learnt:  

‘In 2019 we had to fund raise to replace our church boilers. When we realised we 

were faced with a problem of a leaking parish room roof and needed £21K - £25K, it 

was daunting! 

Rather than approach the congregation straightaway asking for money, we decided 

to start our campaign by applying for some grants first so we could have something 

positive to announce if successful, rather than to begin from zero. 

Three of us with some limited experience of grant funding met and started to identify 

possible sources to approach. 

To identify and then apply to local sources of funds was a first step. An initial contact 

was made with the grant funders by phone to see if an application was appropriate. 

A friendly approach without being ‘pushy’ but explaining the problem and asking if it 

would be appropriate to ask for help was important. 

 

 



When filling in application letters or forms, it became clear we needed ‘selling 

points’- 

¶ What did we offer as a church that could be seen as valuable?   

¶ What is the community we serve like and how did it benefit from us? Would it 

be poorer without us? 

¶ How did our need align with our mission statement? 

¶ Could we quantify the benefits we provided? 

To have one person complete the application but others to check, offer suggestions 

and amend from different perspectives was crucial.  

Grant funders were happy to clarify any areas of uncertainty and to chat informally 

with them was helpful. 

We applied to five funders and were successful in raising £25K in grants and pledges 

so no longer need to ask our hard pressed congregation to dip into their pockets – at 

least not on this occasion!’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DB 26.1.21 


